
 

Pam Orebaugh replied Mon, 11 Oct 2021  

To: "PDC Support" <pdc@pdc.wa.gov> 

I am responding to attempt to halt this barrage of unfounded complaints by those supporting Stan 

Chalich. You will also be hearing from our attorney with further details. 

My campaign HAS NOT received a single penny from WA Citizens for Liberty. All of my donations have 

been from concerned parents, concerned grandparents, friends, or concerned citizens. I have been very 

clear to my supporters that I am adhering to the rules to the best of my ability. I have been clear that I 

will be totally honest with all donations. I have taken great effort to ensure I keep track of every last 

penny donated to my campaign and every expenditure, including the 5.00 donation I received by PayPal. 

I opened a new bank account that is strictly used for the campaign. I have ensured that I stay below the 

$500 per person and $5000 total donation limits.  

The postcards stating this is not your regular PTA were designed and purchased by a concerned grandma 

without my knowledge or approval. She reached out wanting to do a postcard to hand out to parents. I 

told her that I wanted to see all material being designed and distributed. She then said she was too busy 

to do it anyway and donated to my campaign so I could purchase more of my campaign flyers so there 

was no further discussion about it. I was surprised when she arrived at a meeting with the postcards. I 

cannot control what others do outside of my campaign. I did not authorize them. I did not pay for them. 

WA citizens for Liberty did not pay for them. She innocently designed them and purchased them in an 

effort to help. I cannot be held accountable or punished for what others do without my permission. 

Rob and Grant Wolf will discuss further financials related to WA Citizens for Liberty. I am responding 

related to my campaign. I assure you I am honest, telling everybody I will be honest, and doing 

everything possible to adhere to the rules. This is a significant slap in the face to continue to have 

complaints levied against me that are unfounded. Please assist in remedying these issues. 

Thank you, 

Pam 


